IEEE New South Wales Section

Minutes of the 165th Executive Committee Meeting, 3 June 2002

Montezuma’s Mexican Restaurant, Crows Nest

Dinner commenced at 6.00 pm

The Chair opened the meeting at 7.00 pm.

1. Attendance and Apologies

Present:
Trevor Bird, Andrew Parfitt, Filita Barker, Jim Vasseleu, Bruce Poon,


Graeme Gwilliam, Zak Zakarevicius, David Burger, David Tien,


Karu Esselle, Jim Logothetis, John Robinson

Apologies:
Tim Hesketh, Sam Reisenfeld, Steven Duval, Stefan Mozar

The Chair advised that Tim Hesketh has notified his resignation from the committee due to work commitments.

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record (moved, Jim Vasseleu, seconded Walter Lachs, carried.)

3. Agenda and Actions

The agenda was approved.

Action 52/2001: Tim Hesketh to send list of student branch chairs to Bruce Poon. This action was closed.

Action 57/2001: Ron Ekers will give the Harricks Lecture. Action complete.    

Action 1/2002: Andrew Parfitt advised that Mr Yuehe Ge of Macquarie University has been awarded the Max Symons Memorial Prize. Mr Ge will be invited to receive his prize a the 30th Anniversary dinner, and will be advised by letter. Action complete.

Action 2/2002: Link to IEAust. web site not yet established. Continuing.

Action 3/2002: David Tien reported that the student member drive has been completed with positive result. Action complete.

Action 4/2002: Request for topics for 2003 Joint Program meetings still current. Continuing.

Action 6/2002: Arrangements have been made for the dinner to be held on 27 September at the Royal Sydney Yacht Squadron. Action complete.

Action 8/2002: Signatures for formation of EMS Chapter still not received. It was again decided to close this action due to no response.

Action 9/2002: Secretary still to follow up about deducting student memberships from Rebate. Continuing.

Action 10/2002: There has been little response from Singapore Section or David Pollum on the details. If no response received by early next week the attendance of a NSW Representative will be cancelled. Continuing.

Action 11/2002: Still resolving how IEAust. and IEE can help. Graeme Gwilliam advised that he has identified some material available on CD in the UK and will attempt to obtain a copy. Continuing.

Action 12/2002: Chair is following up with IEAust regarding student counselors. Continuing.

Action 13/2002: Karu Esselle to advise on improved publicity for University seminars through IEEE. Continuing.

Action 15/2002: Chair is looking for items to be published in July Circuit. A draft was circulated for discussion. Action complete.

Action 16/2002: Petition for formation of GOLD Affinity Group was sent to IEEE. The group has now been formed. Action complete.

Action 18/2002: Debenture account to be set up. Continuing.

Action 19/2002: Notification of intention to close Hunter Subsection unless rejuvenated will be in Circuit. IEEE notified of attempt at rejuvenation and have agreed to defer closure. Continuing.

Action 20/2002: Notice of student subscription to be included in Circuit. Quota has been  exceeded so offer will not be publicized, but will be reported on. Action complete.

Action 21/2002: Committee members to advise David Tien the names of University staff who can be contacted to distribute IEEE student membership forms. Continuing.

Action 22/2002: Invitations to new life members to the 30th Anniversary dinner to be sent. Action complete.

4. Correspondence

· From Region 10 – acknowledgement of request for rejuvenation opportunity for Hunter Subsection.

· Request for REP listing for two Macquarie University degrees – it was moved (Andrew Parfitt, seconded Filita Barker) to endorse and forward on these requests to the Region 10 REP committee.

· Email from Tim Hesketh resigning from NSW Section Committee.

· Cheque for GST component of CDC 2000 received.

· University of Sydney EE Foundation information received.

· Email on Student Congress received.

· Fellow request from Ian Boyd to be followed up by Walter Lachs

The correspondence was received (moved Zak Zakarevicius, seconded David Tien, carried).

5. Treasurer’s Report

Accounts for $1530.07  were presented and approved.

The bank draft from the US for our 2002 rebate appears to have gone astray in the Commonwealth Bank. David Burger is following up.

GST for the CDC 2000 conference will be paid shortly.

It was agreed that future conferences must obtain their own GST numbers and pay their own GST, as the risk of exposure of the Section to financial liability to the ATO was too high.

6. CIRCUIT Report

A draft of the July issue was distributed for comment. Some more abstracts for Joint Program meetings were needed to complete the announcements. Deadline for further input is 11 June. It was agreed to highlight the professional engineers week program in the announcements.

7. Chairman’s Forum 

The Chair outlined the Victoria Section and South Australia Section proposed amendments to the Tripartite Agreement. It was agreed that the document should reflect reality in regard to the issues covered. However, it was not agreed that the primacy of the IEAust should be discounted in the agreement. The following was moved:

The IEEE NSW Section would like to preamble any correspondence on the matter with the statement that maintaining the present good working relationship with IEAust and IEE in NSW is of primary concern to us. Moreover, although the NSW Section will accept most of the proposed changes, it wishes to retain a statement in the tripartite agreement acknowledging the role of the IEAust as the primary professional engineering body in Australia. (moved Andrew Parfitt, seconded Jim Vasseleu, carried.)

8. Standing Committee Reports

8.1 Fellow Search

Walter Lachs advised that one Fellow nomination is being processed at present.

8.2 Membership Development

Bruce Poon presented the current membership statistics, with active member numbers around 2000. Non-financial members have now been removed from active membership.

8.3 Professional Activities

Professional Engineering Week is now employing a consultant for publicity. Ron Ekers has been confirmed as the presenter of the Harricks Lecture (Sun 14 July, 4pm at the Powerhouse Museum).

The 2002 Joint Technical Program has been revised slightly with new speakers being substituted. Jim Logothetis to email the changes to the Chair for inclusion in Circuit (Action 23/2002)

8.4 Educational Activities

Karu Esselle reported that six videos on IT careers have been received from IEEE.

8.5 Student Activities

David Tien reported that the student recruitment drive had been very successful. Approximate numbers of new applications are

UNSW – 46

UTS – 42

Syd Uni – 35

CSU – 22

Macquarie – 20

Other – 25

It was agreed that this would be announced in Circuit, but further applications could not be accepted.

It was agreed that a list of applications be kept so that students could be reminded to renew by email next year.

It was hoped that a 15 month period could be negotiated with IEEE. It was further agreed that we fully fund the applications received, totaling approximately 200. (moved Walter Lachs, seconded Bruce Poon, carried.)

David Tien briefly described a scholarship proposal and will investigate further with relevant Universities.

Trevor Bird advised that the North Sydney TAFE will offer two IT prizes from IEEE this year, and that he will present the prizes at the appropriate function. Cheques for 2 x $200 will be required.

8.6 Awards

Jim Vasseleu advised that there was nothing to report.

8.7 Life Members

Jim Vasseleu advised that nine new life members have been invited to the 30th Anniversary Dinner.

8.8 Member Communications

No report.

8.9 Nominations

Jim Vasseleu tabled the following list of nominations for the 2003 NSW Section Executive Committee:  Filita Barker, Trevor Bird, David Burger, Kate Carruthers, Steven Duval, Karu Esselle, Graeme Gwilliam, Walter Lachs, Stefan Mozar, Jim Logothetis, Philip Ogunbona, Andrew Parfitt, Bruce Poon, Sam Reisenfeld, Faz Rahman, John Robinson, David Tien, Jim Vasseleu, Zak Zakarevicius.

8.10 GOLD Affinity Group

The launch of the GOLD Affinity Group will be on 15 August at the Duxton Hotel in North Sydney. 50 – 100 people are expected, and the NSW Section Committee is also to attend. The cost to individuals will be $20 (with up to $30 per head subsidised from Section funds). Credit card payments may be made through the APC.

9. Chapter Reports

9.1 Computer Chapter

No report.

9.2 Antennas and Propagation/Microwave Theory and Techniques

Nothing to report.

9.3 Communications/Signal Processing

No report.

9.4 Power Engineering

UTS student seminar was not well supported.

NSW Power Engineering chapter was not successful in Outstanding Chapter Award.

9.5 Power Electronics/Industrial Applications/Industrial Electronics

No report.

9.6 Circuits and Systems/Solid State Circuits

Steven Duval reported via email that a distinguished lecturer in RF CMOS will present a seminar in July. This to be announced in Circuit.

9.7 Engineering Management

No report.

10. Conference Reports

10.1 PICA

IEAust and IEE need to be repaid seed money.

$25k PES subsidy for students was promised but has not yet been received.

Approximately $6k in GST to be paid on sponsorship money.

Accounts should be cleared by 30 June.

11. Other Business

11.1 Subsidy of IEEE Functions

David Tien proposed that the AGM, Committee meeting and other special event costs be covered in full for committee members (moved David Tien, seconded Walter Lachs, LEFT ON TABLE FOR NEXT MEETING). Committee members to consider this issue.

11.2 Privacy of Information

Graeme Gwilliam asked if there is an issue with use and sharing of mailing lists. The Chair agreed to follow up with legal counsel. (Action 24/2002)
12. Closure

The meeting concluded at 9.10pm

The next meeting with be held at North Sydney Institute of TAFE at 7pm on Monday 1st July.

